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On the 20th March, we had Science Day to kick off our Science 
Week. The whole of KS1 and KS2 got to go to each class in mixed 
year groups and do different science experiments. In Year 1 you 
had to try and blow a bubble, inside a bubble, using a straw. 

In Year 2, we made a bridge out of paper and had to test how many 
toy cars it could hold. We learnt how to power a light bulb using 
potatoes in Year 3 and in Year 4 we tested how to walk on water 
using special materials like corn flour and water. 

In Year 5 we did an experiment about acid and alkaline and in Year 
6 we had to make a chair using balloons and see if it would hold the 
weight of a child. 

A big thank you to all our teachers for making this fun day happen, 
we all had an excellent time! 

By Mariana , Year 6 

Scientist Visit 
Thanks to the University of Manchester, this year’s Science Week   
finished with a BANG on the Friday! Dr Mair showed us a series of    
riveting experiments, including making elephant toothpaste, carbon   
dioxide bottle rockets (which went flying in all directions) and exploding 
gas filled balloons. We all enjoyed it and we look forward to having him 
back again next year! 

By Amarei, Year 6 

“Where two or three gather in my name,  
I am there among them” 

Matthew 18:20 

Wilfrid’s Word 

Lego STEM Workshop 
During Science Week, Stephen from Creative Builders Workshops came 
to show each class how Science and Technology works together with 
Lego. It sounds confusing, I know, but it worked out perfectly! I’m sure 
every person had lots of fun whilst learning the mechanics of what you 
need to power a light bulb. During this, each person got to build a house 
with other classmates and tried to make the greatest house of them all!  

Every creation looked amazing, especially when lit up! I’m sure we will all 
remember this as a fun day and we are thankful we got to do it!   

      By Kaylen, Year  6 



The Year 1 class went on a fabulous trip to Z Arts and 
everyone loved it. They walked over from school and 
noticed lots of flowers and nature starting to show 
the beginning of Spring. 
At Z Arts, they read lots of stories with the staff 
there, including Room on the Broom, Giraffe’s Can’t 
Dance and Stickman. They told me they got to sit on 
beanbags and pillows and loved it! 
 
‘It was fabulous and an amazing time,’ a Year 1 child 
told me. 

By Leea, Year 6 

On the 14th of March, our debate team went to round 2 of the Urban Debate League 
competition. They came in first place! The first motion was about banning social media 
and all the members came up with some interesting points to debate this.  

After the holidays, the debate team will continue to debate in more competitions. Good 
luck everyone and well done! 

By Humaira, Year 6 
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Year 1 went to Z Arts! 

Debate Mate 

Wilfr id ’s Word  

Reading Champions 

This half term Mr Moloney has introduced a new reading program to       
encourage children to share their passion for reading across the school. 
The idea is, children will read more books and write reviews to work      
towards Bronze, Silver and Gold Reading Awards.  

We can’t wait to hear about all the amazing books the children have been 
reading and families, please keep your eye out for certificates and reading 
medals coming home next half term! 

By Leah, Year 6 

P r o d u c e d  b y  T h e  N e w s p a p e r  C l u b  

World Book Day 

On the 2nd March 2023, we celebrated World Book Day. On this day, the 
Year 6’s acted out the book, The Day the Crayon’s Quit. Everybody in the 
school came in super cool costumes and we all read the book in class with 
our teachers. Everybody enjoyed it and did some amazing pieces of    
writing based on The Day the Crayon’s Quit.  

We also had a reading café in each class 
where there were comics you could read and pictures you could 
colour to create your own book mark. 

This day put a smile on everybody’s face! 

                            By Modou-Lamin, Year 6 

 

What do eggs 
do when they 
hear a joke? 

They crack up! 

Apri l  2023  

Each year on International Women’s Day, two girls from the Year 
6 class are chosen to be Headteacher and Deputy for the day to 
represent women in leadership. If you would like to nominate 
yourself, you have to write a letter based on why you want this 
role and why you would be a good leader. During their time as 
Headteacher and Deputy they went around each class and wrote 
things down that were good about each year group to feedback to 
staff. 

They spent time with Mr Moloney learning about the     
Headteacher’s responsibilities. Both of our pupils really enjoyed 
their time as Headteacher and Deputy. 

By Maxwell, Year 6  
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Year 6 Library Trip 

P r o d u c e d  b y  T h e  N e w s p a p e r  C l u b  

The Year 6 children recently went on a trip to Central Library 
to do art work based on Shakespeare . I was there, so I can 
tell you all about it. We walked all the way from school to    
Central Library, which was a long walk! We arrived there and 
started doing the art work. We traced and painted the houses 
that were from Shakespeare’s time, which was so much fun. 
We also got to see one of the first books with Shakespeare’s 
work written in it. This book was hundreds of years old!  

As you can see, we had so much fun! 

 By Rosie, Year 6 

 

P r o d u c e d  b y  T h e  N e w s p a p e r  C l u b  

The firefighters from Moss Side Fire Station came to 
Year 2 to talk to the children about fire safety in 
their home. They told the children how to prevent 
fires from happening in their home and gave them a 
very important leaflet to take home to their families. 

After this, the children were allowed to ask the fire-
fighters questions about their job and some of the 
questions the children asked were about their class 
topic, The Great Fire of London. 

They told the children they don’t just put out fires, 
they also rescue people from cars sometimes. They 
showed the children their uniform and even Miss    
Cunnane got to wear it! 

All the class thought she looked funny and it made 
them laugh!  

By Leshawn, Year 6 

International Women’s Day 

Thank you to everyone 
who donated and came  
to our coffee morning 
on Friday 31st March!  

It was a lot of fun! 

Year 2 Firefighters’ Visit 


